Minutes
Community Development Committee
For Meeting of January 6, 2015
In BOS Room

The committee met to:

1. Discussed with the CEO the possibility of local and state extensions of the period of time to rebuild when structures on properties within the Shore Land Zone are demolished. The following is a summary of results of the discussion;
a. If a building in the Shore Land Zone is torn down the property owner has one year to rebuild.
b. When the construction permit is pulled it is good for one year.
c. A one year extension of the permit can be applied for and likely will be allowed.
d. The combination of the above can provide at least a 2 year window of protect to rebuild.
e. The MacDonald property at Main St and Portland Rd was discussed. The Shore Land Ordinance provides for a 50’ set back. This can be reduced to 25’ by the Planning Board. The structures on the property are presently more than 50’ from Stevens Brook. If torn down no time limit would apply to their reconstruction as unless town ordinances were to chance new construction would meet present code requirements. It was also noted the 25’ set back would like allow an increase in the size of the foot print of new building on the property.
2. Discussions were held with the Chairman of the Waste Water Committee concerning financing a new sewer system. The results were:
a. The engineers have estimated a “gross” cost of $21 million. The system which will be expandable will have an estimated life of 75 to 100 years. Financing of the system would be done over a 30 year period.
b. While the engineers have estimated a “gross” cost of $21 million the final total cost is dependent upon land acquisition cost. The Town manager said that preliminary talks for land have been opened. Test poring will be done on land in the spring. At that time a final gross total cost will be determined. 
c. Funding of the system would be from the following sources:
i. Grants – It is estimated that approximately 45% of the cost will be covered by grants from the State and Federal government. It is likely that the percentage can be increase by seeking environmental and water system grants to protect our lakes and expand our public water system in conjunction with the construction of the sewer system. It was noted that Oxford received grants that covered 40% of their system cost of $24 million. Because of Bridgton is an economic distressed town it was felt that its grant funding would exceed this.
ii. Low interest loans. -  Federal 30 year low interest loans are available that would likely cover the remaining cost. Debt service on these loans would be borne by:
1. User fees – Funding interest cost and principal payments would be done by including all or part of the required funding as part of the sewer fees charged the users.
2. All properties along the completed system would be assessed a fee as the availability of the system will increase the value of the respective properties. It is common for towns to finance such fees over a 5 year period with payments being made with real estate tax payments. The interest portion of such payments would be use to service the interest on the loans and the principal portion would be used to fund a capital reserve and/or to pay down the loan principal. 
3. All developed properties along the sewer system will be required to tie into the system and become a user within a specified time. This will increase the system revenues and therefore the funds available to service debt.
4. It was discussed making the area served by the new sewer system a TIF zone. The increase in real estate taxes would go into the TIF fund and would be used to fund land acquisition cost and system loans.
5. It was felt that if developed correctly that little or no cost would be borne by the general tax base. However, it was acknowledged that in the short run some development cost might have to be.
iii. Education of the cost and benefit of a new sewer system was felt to be critical. Many town citizens may feel threatened because of the cost and fears of increases in taxes. It was felt that education should include the following:
1. Community district meetings.
2. Article in the paper
3. Website.
4. Facebook
5. Flyers (already developed by Waste Water Committee)
6. Letter of support from town business and citizens
7. Letter from the Chamber supporting the development of a new sewer system.
The CDC volunteered to help with this education



